

## KSARA Committee Meeting 28<sup>th</sup> May 2019

Attendees: Chris Boltwood, Chris Jones, Deborah Lindsay, Heidi Hackett , Michelle Smith, Tony Barcroft

Apologies: Ann Shobrook

### Matters arising from Previous Minutes

- KSARA Card: DL reported that she has managed to recruit Docket 64 and the new patisserie, and is still approaching others.  
**Action: DL to progress.**
- Quiz: positive feedback from residents who attended, with a request for less highbrow questions in future. Should become a regular event, annually in April or possibly with a winter quiz also.
- Carol Service: DL met with Jonathan (St. Peter's) who is supportive, waiting on us to go back with firm proposal. Target date 12<sup>th</sup> December. Discussion on opening the event up to a wider audience (eg. Ooher RAs, Grosvenor Museum), and consider inviting Hammond School Choir depending on cost.  
**Action: DL to discuss with Valerie.**  
Alternative would be to form RA choir: HH to consider, explore support from Kings, and potentially announce formation in September newsletter.  
**Action: HH to progress.**
- Notice Board: CJ has been in touch with Council, who would support and help with planning and siting; some funding also may be available. Agreed that there should be a plaque commemorating Myra.  
**Action: CJ to progress.**

### Watkins Jones/Planning Update

- Trespassing on Kings Buildings property is still a concern, and has been raised with the Buildings insurer concerning legal cover.

### Street Party (6<sup>th</sup> July)

- Aim to start at 13:00, set up by 12:00
- **CJ to investigate Homewatch Big Lunch**
- **Bunting and 3x trestle table: TB**
- Tables and chairs: attendees to be invited to bring
- Food: attendees to be invited to bring enough for themselves and a little bit more
- **Table clothes, plates, cups, cutlery: DL (Costco)**
- **Garden Jenga: CJ**
- **Wheel of Fortune: TB**
- **Coctail bar: TB**
- **Tombola/Raffle: AS**

- **Raffle prizes: all**
- **Draft flyer: CB**

Residents Forum (27<sup>th</sup> June)

- Glass of prosecco to be provided for attendees
- **TB to speak to Judith re development update**
- **CJ to contact Sam Dixon**
- Updates on achievements homeless, 20 mph, trucks, Watkins Jones
- **DL to cover CRAG (Chester Residents Association Group)**
- **HH to announce choir?**
- Raffle
- **Draft flyer: CB**
- Note: TB not available

AOB

- Bonfire Night event to be considered

Next Meeting 25th June – 7.30pm Storyhouse

Responsibilities for future meetings (last Tuesday of the month)

Date	Chair	Secretary
March	Ann S	Chris J
April	Chris J	Michelle
May	Michelle	Chris B
June	Chris B	Heidi
July	Heidi	Tony
August	Tony	Deborah
September	Deborah	Ann S
October	Ann S	Chris J
November	Chris J	Michelle
December	Michelle	Chris B